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Notes from the Commodore

My memo carried in the February issue of the Log advised the membership of certain
changes and corrections to the "By Laws", One of the most important was a change
in date of billing the membership for their current dues, and that those members
holding facility assignments must pay their account in full by May 15 or lose the
assignment, Members not renting facility assignments would become delinquent and
be posted as of May 31. Thirty-four members have been billed and have kindly

paid their dues already to help the Club meet its obligations during the "lean"
winter period. The Sec,-Treas, will mail the dues statements to the balance of the
membership shortly. Your prompt payment will be appreciated.

Speaking of dues, in my capacity as a Trustee of the Columbus Power Squadron, it has
come to my attention that quite a few yacht club members who belong to the Pover
Squadron have not paid their dues to that organization. The deadline for payment

is February 28. The amount is $12,00 and should be sent to Squadron Headquarters,
441 N, Park St., Columbus 43215, Those to whom this reminder is applicable, are
urged to take the appropriate corrective action,

Appointments to the Insurance Committee, established by the new By-Laws, have been
made by the Board of Governors as follows: -Gov, Ed Metzger - 3 year term ending
January 1968; Red Such - 2 year term ending January 1967; and Herb Hunt - 1 year
term ending January 1966,

Dr. Jack Filer, our Fleet Surgeon, has tendered his resignation due to his leaving
this locality in June to accept a position on the faculty at the University of Iowa
Medical School. We are sorry to lose Jack and express our appreciation for his
services. The Board of Governors has approved the appointment of Dr. James H.
McCreary as Fleet Surgeon., Jim is a new member and owns a cottage on Orchard Island.
He is also a member of the Power Squadron.

The annual meeting of the Ohio Inter Club Yachting Assoc. was held at the Club on
January 17, P/C Ken Ross was re-elected as Sec.-Treas, The annual regatta will be
held at Atwood Lake June 19-20,

The Gun Club elected your Commodore to honorary membership on February 7. This
action is greatly appreciated., The Gun Club activity has been an excellent means of
increasing activity around the Club on week ends., The membership were advised in
the last Log that the safety rules had been approved by the Board and that the
activity was assigned to the Social Committee, with Gov. Ken Merrill in charge.
Recent action by several members and their guest have made additional Board action
necessary, Effective immediate "All" Gun Club members are responsible for enforce-
ment of the safety rules., The trap "SHALL NOT" be used by anyone except during
official Gun Club matches. Any discharge of fire arms on the Club premises or use
of the trap is strictly forbidden except during official Gun Club activities, and
with all safety rules in full force and effect. It is mandatory that ANY violations
of this Board order be promptly reported to the Commodore.

VIV IVIVEVIVIVIVIVIVS Com, Paul W, Holsteiln

BLYC Ladies Auxiliary News ,

The February meeting was held on Tuesday, the 9th, at the beautiful Christopher Inn,
There were 41 members present to enjoy the delightful atmosphere and good food.
Hostesses Martha Schell, Ellen Frost and Mary Kay Sterner are responsible for this
very nice party.

We are very happy to welcome Jan Cline as a new member of our auxiliary,
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The members were given some additional information on
our project, which is a cement patio, to be constructed
in front of the Club, Additional legislation and dis-
cussion assured the fact that the project will proceed
as - planned ‘and work will start as soon as the weather
permits, We wish to thank the men in the Club for their
interest and 1nwaluable help on thls ambltious project,

Jane Keck has E:) new'troplcal garden at her flower shop.
She has many unusual plants and has invited our members
to stop in and see it. .I'm sure it -would be worth our
time to v1smt thls dlsplay¢ :

The Cancer Ray,made up of " our auxlllary members has-
‘changed its name to The’ Flsher—Henery;WOOd Cancer Ray,
This is in memory of Fanny Flsher Mar jorie Henery and
Marie Wood, .The election of offloers was in January and
Dottie Dum is Pres.; Mary Davis, Vice Pres,; Lil Wilsom,
Sec,~Treas. The next meeting Wlll be on February 24 at
the home* of Mary Davis.

AElla and Ralph Woolley will be leavxng in a few days for
We tnderstand they plan.
a cru;s‘ on aﬂwrndgammer We w1sh them good saillng and
‘ yhbp@w acatlon.;.‘«jwwgy gy :

'f,§i T St Florida frmends will Want to get out - the
comé métt el Helen Dreséel ond-Mery Mlller are flying
S “‘/~daﬁgn the- 23rd*and.w111.be ifi ‘the ‘sunny south- -
. Meng Until’ the, end of March We know they will have a
- good. txme.v_ﬁ A T :
e  just heard thai Bertha and George Cooper £lew to
California. for the Christmas holldays to visit their
- son, Steve, and hlS wife,

Jeff Dum is living in Long Beach, Calif., where he is
a dentist, He just finished taking the California State
Dental Board exams, We all wish him great success in his
chosen profession,

WNK Rusty MeGinnis

Notes from Gov, Headlee

Once again this year the pool at the Jewish Center,

1125 College Ave, has been reserved for Junior swimming
sessions, They will be held on Sunday between 7:00 PM
and 8:00 PM the evenings of March 7, 14, 21, 28; April 4,
11, 25; and May 2. We will have Red Cross instructors
agaln. The fee will be $6.00 for the (8) one-hour ses-
sions, if paid in advance, We are looking forward to see-
ing everyone who attended last year, and hope to interest
many new participants, Please register with June or
Marty Headlee,

Due to the interest stimulated by holding these classes
for the: Junlors, we had many requests for the same type

of program for adults. Arrangements have been made to
reserve.the pool for an extra hour for adult classes

. from 8:00° PM to. 9:00. PM on the same evenings following the
Junior classes, The charge for this will also be $6.00
 Per” adult for the (8) one-hour classes, if paid in ad-

| vanee. These classes are restricted to Club members only.

f;*Piease make checks payable 4o Marty Headlee end mail to

- him. at Rt. #3, Paiaskala, Ohio, Hope to see you there.
' i i RIS

Gun 01ub News s

It has been requested by the Board that any and all

‘shooting activity on yacht club property be supervised

by the BLY Gun Club, A member of BLY Gun Club must be
nresent before anyone will be permitted to shoot,

_Jodi Richards

BROADMOOR MARKET
Choice Steaks and Produce
*

Dorothy and Mitch Meacham
*

3153 E, Main St.  231-1011

228-6319

HERB HUNT
HUNT-JOHNSON CO,
ALL
Kinds of INSURANCE
231-5990

MT. PLEASANT DIST. CO,
BLUE RIBBON % SCHOENLING
and
BLATZ BEERS
*
ROY HAZLETT BUS WOODWARD
224-7201

DeMARY TRUCK RENTAL, INC.
*

Tractors, Trailers and Vans
T
. 317 Mt., Vernon Ave,
224~7201

. |299-4155

.SHAW-DAVIS FUNERAL HOMES
34 W, 2nd Ave,- 4341 N. High
262~2600
24 Hour Ambulance Service

HARRY H, SHAW, Jr,

SUPERIOR DRUGS
Your
PRESCRIPIION STORE
*
2109 W, Broad St.
NEWT DAVIS

274-1691

WILSON'S AUTO SERVICE
*

Bring your car where
other yachtsmen do
COMPLETE AUTO SERVICE
95 N, Grant Ave, 228-3535

PORTRAITS WITH PERSONALITY
by
Earl Williams
%
HOWARD STUDIO
Newark, Ohio

REEB'S RESTAURANT
for
FINE FOOD

Lloyd Ballenger
Eddie Ballenger

DON'T FOLLOW ONE
DRIVE ONE
*

RAMBLER COMPACT
*

ART SCHWOERER
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Also, there will be a challenge trophy presented ann-
ually to the gun club member accumulating the highest
number of hits over 200 shots fired. Eligibility for
this trophy began February 14, 1965 and will continue
until the shooting season will end, approximately

April 1, A ‘keeper' trophy will be presented each year
and any member winning the challenge trophy for three
consecutive years will retire it and retain permanent
possession,

There will be a general meeting of the BLY Gun Club
February 28 at 12 noon, This will be held in the Yacht
Club dining room and we hope to see all gun club mem-

bers in attendance.
B R T AT ATARA

The Commodore and Tom Boswell have been nominated for
membership on the Board of the Columbus Power Squadron,
The election will be held at the Southern Hotel meeting
on Thursday, March 4, We urge Club members in the
Squadron to turn out and support our Club members, X¥x¥x
We have learned that Tommy Davis and Dottie McDonald
were married Saturday, Jenuary 16, at Christ Lutheran
Church. They took a honeymoon at the ski joint in
Mansfield. This is the young lady that was pictured
with Tommy in the pictures of the New Year's Eve party.
We welcome Dottie to the fun and friendship of BLYC.

) x% We have belatedly learned that Dorothy and Bob
Slattery spent the Christmas holidays in California
vigiting Dottie's sister. They jetted out, and among
other sight seeing, took in Disneyland, ¥¥¥* Velma and
P/C Doc Lieberman have journeyed to Atlanta to visit
Velma's sister. The Commodore and Jane will leave on
February 19 to pick them up in Atlanta, and together the
four of them will tour the east coast of Florida for
about three weeks, *¥%¢ We understand Jud Ortiman has
been in the hospital for some corrective surgery and we
hope he is up and about again, with his usual enthusiasm
for Highlanders, *¥¥¥¥ We read in Julie Harrison's
columm in the Dispatch all about Vern and Frieda Porter
and their trip to Hawaii, It must have been fun and on
the picture page of this issue, you will see them pic-
tured on Honolulu Beach, ¥xx%% We regret to report that
Tiny Koenig recently lost his father, who lived in New
Straitsville., We express our sympathy to Tiny in his
great loss, ¥*%¥%% The spring meeting of the ILYA will be
held in Cleveland March 27 to plan the annual regatta

at Put-In-Bay. Junior Race Week will begin August 1 and
the Senior Regatta will follow the next week, beginning
August 8, Several BLYC members usually participate and
others take responsibility on race commitiee (CLirE

‘Dum) and trophies (Dwight Haggard). soeexesex

We welcome as new members Raymond L, Walker (Janet)

1125 Moundbuilders Rd., Newark and George J, Holler (Lois)
5399 York Lane South, Columbus, We hope you new members
will make maximum use of the Club facilities and we would
all like to meet you personally.

The Board also posted for the notification to members of
the applications of Glenville D, Thomas (Maridel) 224 E.
Newman St,, Zanesville, proposed by Chet Thompson and Jim
McLane; Fredric W, Carmean (Diane) 5295 Roche Place,
Columbus, proposed by Paul Travis and Zane Sherman; and
John W, Lahey (Hilda) 329-A Mayfair Blvd., Columbus,

(and the Towpath), sponsored by Roundie Sproat and Mac
McGinnis, It certainly looks as though Com, Holstein
will meet his goal of 30 new members for this year, so
let's keep working on it, *¥¥00e%

At the last meeting the Board took final action to approve
the conversion of the present Governor's room into a TV

JANE B, KECK
FLOWER & GIFT SHOP
with
"Flowers for Every Occasion"
*
1397 Grandview Ave,
488-7246

RAPID
PHOTOCOPY
COMPANY
WOODY
JOHNSON
410 E, Long St, 221-2626

W, L. "RED" SUCH AGENCY
Been Helpin' Folks With
Their Insurance Protection
Since 1935
2699 E, Main St. 237-3741
or Bateson's Beach HO 7-7560

ZIGGY COYLE
Music Centers
See
Ziggy Coyle
at

2485 N, High St. 268-8656

HILL DISTRIBUTORS
*

WEIDEMANS FINE BEER
*

CHARLIE HILL

PRACTICAL BURIAL
FOOTWEAR
CHARLIE SCHULTE

W
LARRY WADE & CO,, REALTOR
with 20 Salesmen selling
ANYTHING in REAL ESTATE
875 E., Broad St. 221-1191
MLS

CAPITAL CREDIT BUREAU
Collections
Coast - to - Coast

174 .E. Long St. 221-2371
DAN VAN ATTA
MASTER DISTRIBUTORS INC,
P .
MERCHANDISE at GREAT SAVINGS
*

171 N, 3rd-St, 224~4133

RODENFELS CHEVROLET CO,
for
GOOD DEALS
see
PAUL TRAVIS
555 W, Broad St. 228-1551

EDWARD C, METZGER
Insurance to Fit The Need

Auto-Marine-Fire-Liab-Burg
224-8109 231-4960
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room and the remodeling of upstairs room #6 to be used
for the Governors, Art Schwoerer is going to assist
V/C Offenberg in the remodeling chores., Since we are
becoming more and more of a family club, it will add a
great deal to get some of the younger group in the TV
room to watch the cartoons, This will greatly enlarge
the first floor facilities available to all members,
We are indebted to P/C Newt Davis and Doc Greiner for
accepting changes in room assignments in order to make
this possible for the Governors to have room #6. It was
selected because it was considered the least desirable
room for rental purposes, RX*xx¥%k

George Fisher has notified us that Leather Lips Yacht
Club is having a program of slides illustrating the new
rules at Ann-Ton's Restaurant, 5617 N, High St. at

8:00 PM February 25, All persons interested in learning
the new sailing rules are invited, %%

The new doors between the Gob's Mess and the dining room
have now been installed, and further improve the attrac-
tiveness of the clubhouse, Gov, Offenberg has also ac-
quired 50 additional folding chairs to supplement our
present supply. %¥¥¥% Gov, Jim McLane is going to
increase efforts to have a good Wednesday series and
Saturday series in all classes this coming summer, If
necessary, he will go to a handicapp race to include all
classes in one Wednesday or one Saturday series, ¥¥¥¥x¥

At the request of a committee headed by George Fisher,
and with each sailing fleet represented by two skippers,
the Board accepted the idea of a trial double Snow Ball
Regatta for 1965, The Highlander and Raven Fleets will
sail one Snow Ball on the usual ‘second Saturday in Octo-
ber (10th and 11th) and the immediate Saturday following,
the Lightnings will have the Lightning Snow Ball on
October 17 and 18, The skippers expressed their unani-
mous opinion that the Snow Ball Regatta, held singly

or in duet, should not cost the Club any funds. A regis-
tration fee will be established, and perhaps even a whole
package, including cocktail party and dinner, These
details will have to be worked out, but it is the belief
of the committee and the Board, that this will eliminate
great problems with haul-in and haul-out, as well as in-
adequate mooring and toilet facilities, It has been
brought to our attention that in the event of a thunder
shower with 40 MPH winds during one of the Snow Balls,
the 71lub could be in for liability for considerable
damage to yachts., We know there will be many problems
to be worked out in this trial of the double system in
165, but we believe that with the usual devotion to the
welfare of the Club, that all of these problems can be
handled satisfactorily, %

Jim Dressel has been elected the new Fleet Oaptain for
the Lightnings, and again, Helen Limbaugh will serve as
Secretary, A fleet meeting will be held March 27 at the
Club, Dave Reynolds, General Fleet Chairman, has been
requested to get all of the sailing schedules for the
year to the Race Committee by Mey 1. Ravens and High-
landers should elect their new fleet captains promptly.
#x% Gov, Marty Headlee is going in Mt, Carmel Hospital
for a reconditioning job on his centerboard, as well as
getting a few barnacles scrapped off his bottom., We all
wish him good luck while he is in dry dock, X¥¥¥x

Dr, James McCreary has been named Fleet Surgeon to re-
place Dr, Jack Filer, who has resigned because of his
move to Iowa City. Dr., Filer was elected to non-resident
membership at the last meeting, eea0x*

SAYRE BROTHERS
CHRIS~-CRAFT
Sales & Service

‘X‘

Est, 1904 Hebron 928-3691L

CAMPBELL BROTHERS
Meats
CENTRAL MARKET Booths 46 & 48
*

John Campbell

"Where There's Life
There'ts BUD"
*
DRINK BUDWEISER ALWAYS
*

DON KLINGLER

C. KEN ROSS
for
INSURANCE
875 E, Broad St,
221-1191

231-3204
252-3253

MILLER-~DAVIS ELECTRIC CO,
%
ELECTRICAL CONTRACTORS
Since 1899
¥
158 N, 4th St,
NEWT DAVIS

221-4493

BEFORE YOU
DIE
BURN
BLOW AWAY or SINK
Call
DRESSEL INSURANCE AGENCY
228-1531 or 486-3389

SCHOENLING ~ BEER -~ OLD GERMAN
H & W BEVERAGE CO,

Roy Hazlett -~ Bus Woodward
933 East Gay St. 258-8316

SMOOT POSTAGE STAMP
VENDING SERVICE

3552 Vanderberg Ave,
276-3802
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% The Commodore's Ball will be on March 20 and we know you will want to save this %
% date for another one of Gov, Ken Merrill's delightful parties., Plan to eat din- %
% ner at the Club and be there for the dance, As yet, we do not have the name of %

% the orchestra, but it will be a good one, you can be sure. *
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Also, put on your calender the following Club functions:

Ladies Auxiliary Party & Dance (Paul Smith Orchestra) Saturday, April 24
Hard Times Party - Saturday, May 15

Memorial Day Dance =~ Saturday, May 29

New Members Party & Ladies Aux, Dinner Dance -~ Saturday, June 12

Luau =~ Saturday, July 3

Venetian Night Party - Saturday, July 31

Yardarm Party - Saturday, August 21

Stinkpot Rendezvous - Saturday, September 4

Steak Fry =~ Saturday, September 18

You can see that Gov, Merrill will keep us entertained for the season,

Gov. Gil Martinez has been courageous enough to attempt to elaborate on our rules for
the assignment of docks and facilities., For many years there has been discussion
over the way the assignments have been made and Gil has attempted to construct some
guidelines that will permit all equal opportunity, and also periodically publicize
those holding priorities to next assignments, In view of the importance of this to
the morale of our boaters, we are covering the new By-Laws as approved by the Gover-
nors at the last meeting, and they will also be included in the membership directory.
This is another step in the continuing growth of our Club, *¥¥x*

At their last meeting the Governors passed a motion that all skippers carry a life
preserver for each person aboard and a suitable anchor with attached line during all
official racing activities of the Club, From time to time, the Race Committee will
require that all boats as they cross the finish line display their life preservers
and anchor, and any boat failing to do so will be disqualified from the race. This
is, of course, a safety measure which is designed to prevent accident, and not to
cause added burden to anyone, ¥¥X¥x¥

The Board of Governors elected to honorary membership at their last meeting Melvin
J. Rebholz, Chief -~ Div, of Parks and Recreation and Paul Sarossy, Chief - Div, of
Watercraft, We welcome these two gentlemen to our mailing list and we hope they
will avail themselves of the privileges of using our Club, We hope to work with
them in harmony to make Buckeye Lake a better public and private park for all of
us., e
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* Remember, SPRING WORK DAY is Sunday, April 25, It is a fun day more than *

* a work day, so we hope that you will plan to be at the Club, *
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The Board of Governors has approved the installation of a new foot bridge from the
Towpath to the Island, which will have a concrete slab top. The will please the
ladies, who have broken their heels, and will also relieve the necessity of constant
repair, — ¥¥¥x

We are also extremely pleased to announce that the Ladies Auxiliary is installing a
concrete patio immediately in front of the front steps of the Club., It will be approx-
imately 1,000 sq. ft. and will be very useful for dancing, sun bathing, lounging, and
perhaps many other uses as well, We are deeply grateful to the Ladies Aux, for their
continuing support of the Club's activities and for their desire to help with the
constant improvement of our Club facilities., We hope both the foot bridge and the
patio will be installed by May lst, *¥¥¥xx ’

The Nightingale Cottage party is to be held at the Club Saturday night, April 10, All
club members are invited., Gladys Travis is in charge of selling tickets to Club mem-~
bers, so call Gladys and make your reservations, ¥

The Commodore has spent much time and effort assembling in one official corporation
minute book the proceedings of all of the Board meetings since 1960, This is a val-~
uable asset to the Club in general, and to future administrations in particular,
We are grateful to Paul for this extra effort on behalf of the Club, »x¢x% George
Offenberg ammounces that the new damper has been installed in the fireplace and is
working properly., We are really getting things done to the facilities, so let's get
more members to enjoy the Club, The more good members we get, the more we can ex-
tend our facilities and activities,

Dave Cox - Editor
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(Page 0) DOCK AND STORAGE RULES
Proposed by Gov. Martinez and Approved by Board Friday, February 12, 1965

It would be impossible to anticipate every situation in administering slip
assignments, We have tried to accommodate those occurring most frequently.
Situations that have not been anticipated will be resolved in the same spirit
of fairness to all that we have tried to incorporate in the rules that follow.

The Governor in charge of docks and storage is responsible for assignment of docks
or slips. Interpretation and application of the rules to specific situations
shall be his responsibility. In the event that a complaint cammot be settled
satisfactorily by the Governor in charge, the member may present it in writing to
the Board at its next shceduled meeting for final decision,

Assignment of docks or slips will be based on:

a. Date of completed dock application form or letter.
b, Date of club membership.

¢, Length, beam, draft of boat.

Some slips are more desirable than others. Preference to older members will be
implemented by:

a. Members requesting a different slip must do so in writing. The date of this
application effectively establishes priority over new members,

b. When a slip becomes available,the member with the oldest dated application
will be offered the slip (except as qualified in 3d). He can refuse it
without losing his priority. In this instance, the next applicant would be
offered the slip and so on down the list.

c. Acceptance of a preferred slip cancels priority previously established,

d. Boats must be compatible with slips, i.e., to achieve maximun efficiency
of our berthing facilities, we want large boats in large slips and smell
boats in small slips. This will be determined by the Governor in charge.

e. In an emergency, a boat may be assigned an incompatible slip, in which case
it will be designated as temporary -- with no loss of priority —- subject
to transfer at the discretion of Governor in charge.

f. Dry sailers introduce a consideration of boat weight compatibility, which
will be decided by Governor in charge.

a, A list of slip applicants and date of priority will be published semi-~
annually in the log and maintained continuously on the bulletin board.

b. All slip assignments ~- both new and transfers -—- will be posted on the
bulletin board., : 4

a, A slip is rented to the person who has title of the boat using the slip.
In cases of multiple ownership, boat title and/or registration will form
basis of assignment.

b. Transfer or sale of boat does not include transfer of slip rights.

c. Mutually agreeable swapping of slips is subject to approval of Governor in
charge and posting on bulletin board,

d. Installation of dry sailers is at the member's expense and liability for
club property. Plans must be approved in advance., A dry sailer can be
removed by the owmer at his expense and liability for club property,
returning the dock to its original specifications.

a, New members are eligible to complete a dock application after election to
membership. New members may not take slip possession until dock rent is
paid.

b. No club member can rent more than 2 slips.

¢. Dock rent must be paid by May 15 or dock will be assigned next eligible
applicant,

d. New slip assignments after August lst will be charge half-season rate,
Temporary assignments will be prorated.

e. Docks temporarily not in use by members are subject to prorated rental
and use by another member,as determined by Governor in charge, with
acknowledgment of slip owner,

f. Boat owners must use assigned dock., BLYC reserves the right to move away
boat at anytime, at the owner's expense, if ‘they infringe on rights and/or
privileges of other members.

a. Boats and masts stored under the club or on club property, must have

owner's name attached,.
b, All gear incidental to storage must be removed immediately after launching

or it will be disposed of,
c. Boats must be launched by June lst or demurrage of 23¢ lineal foot/day

will be charged.



Jay Limbaugh 1ét Round Winners - Bob Richards - Jo Ann Downey
Ice Boatin Jean & Zane Sherman
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Vern & Ffieda ﬁofter

Granpa of BLYC
in Hawaii

Bill Rosebraugh

Early Clubhouse -~ Note elevated
bridge - gables on boathouses &
club room over present stalls,

(Photo by Bill Rosebraugh circa
1920).

Keg Par£§ - ?/C urns-
Annabelle & Woody Johnson

Ed & Judy Ballenger
& future Skippers

Pete & Barbara Kline
1
& Skipperette Hannalee & Jack Schwartz



